Llanharan – experiencing GIS…
The levels of ICT competence amongst the pupils is possibly not as high as in other schools due to the lack of ICT provision that the school previously had. I was initially unsure on how the pupils would have coped with the format of using AEGIS but after quite a few sessions demonstrating how to use it, overall, the majority picked it up. The pleasing thing was that those who could do it were capable and willing to help teach those who were unsure of how to use it.

First session

I showed a completed file which I made of the school grounds to show the pupils what they were going to achieve at the end of the project which made quite a few of them nervous as they were adamant that they couldn’t make it. The first task that I gave the class was at a simple level by using the base map of the school printed out, trying to locate the different areas of the school. We then combined this by looking at the aerial photo of the school on Google Earth. 
Second session

The pupils listed the areas of the school that they had particularly strong memories of in pairs and tried to rank them in order, favourite first. The pupils then wrote out their reasons for why they chose their locations into their English books. 

Third session

The pupils filled in a Word frame which they accessed through the server, filling in the text boxes with their reasons for their favourite memory choices. We then talked about looking critically at these areas and what, if anything, they would improve.
Fourth session

We had a quick session where the pupils were allowed free reign to explore AEGIS in preparation for the next lesson.

Fifth session

The pupils worked in their pairs to create their AEGIS maps and plot their favourite areas. Pupils went out in small groups to photograph areas around the grounds to relate their maps. Some pupils did experiment with using video cameras to film scenes but then I remembered that AEGIS doesn’t cater for video. All pairs coped fairly well with using the programme, the biggest problems arose with the use of the note section and how and where to save the notes to. We then discussed the next stage and the possibility of creating a brochure for younger pupils to promote the school area and grounds.
